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Readfield  

Messenger 
w w w . r e a d f i e l d m a i n e . o r g  

State Primary, Annual Town    
Meeting & RSU#38 Referendum  

Tuesday, June 14, 2022   

Polls Open - 8:00 AM to 8:00 PM 
 

Kents Hill School - Alfond Athletic Center,  

1617 Main Street, Readfield ME 

Absentee Ballots are now available!!! 
 

How to request a ballot:  

 In person at the Town Office. Thursday, June 9th is the last day to request your 
absentee ballots – the Town Clerk will be in the office to accept ballot requests 
until 5:00 PM on this day.  

 Online, visit the Town website www.readfieldmaine.org for more information 
and link.  

 Call the Town Office at 685-4939 and we can take your request over the phone 
– phone requests must be made directly by the voter and the voter must speak 
with Town Office staff; voice mail and email requests are not accepted per State 
of Maine law. 

 Mail a ballot application to: Town of Readfield, 8 Old Kents Hill Road,      
Readfield, ME 04355 

 

Absentee Ballots may be returned by mail, placed in the Town Office drop box or at the 
polls on election day by the voter or immediate family member. 

 

All absentee ballots must be received by 8:00 pm on Tuesday June 14th.  

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT THE 
TOWN OFFICE at 685-4939 or at www.readfieldmaine.org 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org/votingelectionstown-mtg/pages/voting-information
http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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Carol Doorenbos:  (207) 446-7535 cdoorenbos@readfieldmaine.org 

 

Ralph Eno:     (207) 685-3177       reno@readfieldmaine.org  

  

Sean Keegan:   (207) 446-8725 skeegan@readfieldmaine.org 

 

Dennis Price:    (207) 577-4919  dprice@readfieldmaine.org 

 

Kathryn Mills Woodsum:  (207) 685-9094   kwoodsum@readfieldmaine.org 

Hello friends, 

 

I hope the middle of 2022 finds you well. 

 

On June 14th, the town vote will happen at the Alfond Complex at Kent's Hill School.  From 8 am -   
8 pm, you can come and cast your vote on each article on the warrant (ballot).  I'd like to thank Head 
of School Chris Cheney for continuing this partnership in order to bring us such a perfect space for 
voting.   

 

On June 14th, I encourage you to vote.  I encourage you to take a moment and be informed about the 
issues you are voting on.  Go to www.readfieldmaine.org for voting info, documents, minutes, 
etc.   Go to our YouTube page to watch old meetings, they are all there.  If you don't have access to 
those resources, you're still in luck. 

 

Each and every member of the Select Board has their contact information posted in this very          
publication.  If you have any questions, reach out to us.  We pride ourselves on being transparent with 
the public, and I stand by that.   

 

Fear is a powerful motivator.  Misinformation comes in many forms.  Those things seek to divide and 
no matter what shape they take, the goal is always the same - divide and conquer.   

 

Reach out to us, watch the meetings, and visit the website.  Fear and misinformation are no match for 
facts and data.  It's what keeps  #readfieldtogether. 

 

Dennis Price, 

Select Board Chair 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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News from the Town Manager  
 

Town of Readfield Municipal Budget & Warrant  
 

Public Hearing June 2, 2022, 6:30pm 
 

Please join us to discuss the Fiscal Year 2023 Municipal Budget & Warrant 
 
We will have special presentations on two key projects: 
 

  Community Broadband Project 

  Fairgrounds Community Park and Conservation project 
 
The hearing will be held at the Town Office and broadcast on cable channel 7. 
 
The public can participate remotely by using the online ZOOM platform with Meeting ID: 

881 4960 8367 and Passcode: 781405 or by calling (929) 436-2866. 
 
Public participation is welcome and encouraged!  We want to hear from you!  Questions & 

comments can be submitted any time at www.readfieldmaine.org 
 

Vote June 14, 2022, 8:00am to 8:00pm 
 

The Town Meeting / Secret Ballot will be held at the Kents Hill School’s Alfond Athletic 
Center, 1617 Main St.   

 
Absentee ballots will be available from the Town Clerk from May 16 through the close of 

business on June 9. 
 

Saturday, June 11 
 

9:00 am - 2:00 PM 

Fellowship Hall 

1564 Main Street. Readfield 

207-685-4211 

Rain or Shine!!! 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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LAST DAY TO REQUEST ABSENTEE BALLOTS IS JUNE 9 BY 5:00 PM 
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          2021 Property Tax Due Dates were due: 
 

    1st Half - September 24, 2021 

2nd Half - February 25, 2022 
 

Did you remember to pay your taxes? 
 

Final payments are due by June 30
th

                          

Join the Readfield 
Tax Club! 

 

Break your upcoming 2022 Property Tax Bill down  
into affordable, interest free, monthly payments.  

For more information call Teresa at: 685-1817 

 

Transfer Station  
Summer Hours 

  
 

Open 8:00 am to Noon on Sundays! 
  

Starting Sunday, June 5 - Sunday, August 28 

 
If you need to contact the Transfer Station they can be  

reached at 685-3144 during normal business hours 



6 

The Town of Readfield is now 
seeking volunteer members 
for the following committees: 
 
 Age Friendly Committee: 1 Associate Member (2024) 

 Cobbossee Watershed District: 1 Alt. Member (2024) 

 Conservation Commission: 1 Member (2023), 2 Alt. Member (2022 & 2024) 

 Heritage Days Committee: Multiple Positions Available 

 Local School Board Advisory: 2 Members (2023 & 2024) 

 Maranacook Outlet Dam Committee: 1 Alt. Member (2023) 

 Planning Board: 3 Alt. Members (2022, 2023 & 2026) 

 Recreation Committee: 1 Member (2024) 

 Road Committee:  1 Member (2022) 

 Trails Committee: 4 members (1-2022, 2-2024 & 1 Alt. Member-2023) 
 

If you are interested in joining any of  the above committees please complete the 
Appointment Application on our Website or stop by the Town Office. 

 

FMI 207-685-4939 or info@readfieldmaine.org 

From the Conservation Commission  
 

Readfield Bird Walk held on May 7 
 

About 15 birders showed up on a chilly Saturday morning and spread over 
several locations to check for spring birds in our area. A very respectable 
total of 49 species were spotted or heard. There were the familiar robins, 
chickadees, loons, sparrows, and lingering winter ducks, but also some 

nice spring sightings: newly arrived hermit thrush, eastern phoebe,      
broad-winged hawk, and osprey were welcome. A ruffed grouse was 

drumming his mating call. We missed seeing a sandhill crane, but they are around. 

 

Special spring arrivals are the beautiful warblers, and we recorded 8 species: ovenbird, black 
and white, black-throated green, black-throated blue, yellow-rumped,         

common yellow-throat, and yellow warbler. 

 

Readfield is fortunate to have accessible and varied habitats where birds       
and other critters can be enjoyed. We hope to do it again next spring, and     
welcome all to join us. Thank-you to   leaders Howard and Brenda Lake,      

Tom Danielson, and Andy Walsh. 
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RULES OF THE READFIELD TOWN BEACH 
 

1. All users of the property are required to have a season permit or purchase a guest pass.  

2. All users of beach, water and property assume all risk. There is NO LIFEGUARD available 
at any time. 

3. Beach hours:  9:00 am – 8:00 pm. 

4. All attendants have the right to stop any behavior which they feel is dangerous. 

5. All posted public health rules must be followed. 

6. All children 14 & under must be supervised by an adult remaining on the property at all times. 

7. When arriving at Beach please: 

8. Drive slowly and use caution in parking area 

9. Show permit to attendant on duty (or purchase day pass from attendant) 

10. Keep permit visible on dashboard at all times 

11. Possession or consumption of alcoholic beverages or drugs is prohibited. 

12.  No glass of any kind is allowed on the property. 

13.  No animals of any kind are allowed on the property. 

14.  All boats (including windsurfers, canoes, and kayaks) are to be kept out of the swim area,   
and may come ashore on the west side of the beach, outside the buoys. 

15.  No fishing allowed within the beach buoy area. 

16.  No swimming beyond the buoys and no rough play anywhere. 

17.  The use of floats and rafts in the swim area will be limited by the discretion of the attendant 
on duty. 

18.  Swimming diapers are required for all children wearing diapers.  Soiled swimsuits or diapers 
may not be rinsed out in the lake.  Failure to provide a swim diaper for your child while in the 
water is cause for immediate revoking of your permit. 

19.  There are no trash cans available anywhere on the Beach property; therefore we have a “carry
-in, carry-out” policy for all trash. 

20.  There is absolutely no tobacco use or vaping allowed anywhere on the property. 

21.  All holes dug in the sand must be filled in when play is finished. 

22.  Permit holders wishing to have any group function should call the Readfield Town Office at 
207-685-4939 in advance to arrange fees and schedule times.  

23.  No inappropriate language of any kind will be allowed. 

24.  All music must be kept to a level as to not to disturbed others using the beach. 

25.  All grill fires need to be doused with water before leaving. 

 

Thank you for keeping your beach safe and enjoyable! 
 

 

The Town of Readfield and our authorized representatives reserve 
the right to revoke a permit for violation of any of the above. 
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BEACH ATTENDANT 
 

The Town of Readfield has an opening for a part-time 
seasonal Beach Attendant to assist with daily activity, 
programming, grounds maintenance, and the overall   
experience of users at the Readfield Public Beach.    

 

Applicants must have excellent customer service skills, 
the willingness and ability to perform physical work in 

an outdoor environment, and the ability to be productive while working               
independently.  Flexible schedule 20-30 hrs/week, $13/hr.  A job description is 

available at www.readfieldmaine.org 
 

Interested applicants should contact Town Manager Eric Dyer.  The position will 
remain open until filled.  Call 207-685-4939 with any questions. 

 

The Town of Readfield is an Equal Opportunity Employer  

Age Friendly Update 
 

As the town fiscal year ends in June, we say thank you and good luck to Ann Mitchell 
who has served on the Age Friendly Committee since its inception.  Ann has been a loyal 
member through several house moves including one out of town! We consider ourselves 
lucky to have had her for as long as we have.  Ann has a great sense of humor, is smart 
and takes initiative, as well as provides support for the Committee’s work as its          
Secretary. She is a clear thinker and has lots of ideas.  On top of all of that, she is a great 
baker and creates the most delicious treats.  We will miss Ann but know that she will 
keep in touch with all of us.  Thank you, Ann and best wishes for all that you do. 
 

This is also my last contribution to the Messenger and Committee.  It has been a privilege to serve as the Committee 
Chair since we started, even though I have offered to give up the privilege many times!  Thank you to the Select 
Board for its support and encouragement, and in particular, Bruce Bourgoine who helped start this journey. And a 
big thanks to the Town Manager, Eric Dyer, for being available and ready to help when needed.  His positive       
attitude helped support our work in many ways.   
 

We are lucky to live in a community that strives to be “livable” for residents of all ages. The World Health           
Organization describes livable communities as including essential features that allow residents of all ages and    
backgrounds to thrive. Livable communities also include public spaces that benefit everyone and encourages     
community participation and involvement.  I believe we have worked toward this goal, though there is much work 
still to be done in the areas of housing and transportation.  The Committee will continue this work and remain an 
important component of the town’s activities.   
 

I wish to thank all the volunteers who have served on the Committee, provided Handyman Services, installed smoke 
alarms in homes, contributed their knowledge and shared their passion through Readfield U, helped write grants and 
done countless others tasks and activities.  I consider many of you to be among my dearest friends.  
 

With our departure there are 2 openings on the Age Friendly Committee.  Please consider joining.  It is a 
great group with an open agenda. We are working toward enabling Readfield to be a place we can all 
thrive…or be a livable community.  Thank you - Romaine  

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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READFIELD HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Evelyn Adell Potter was recognized as the RHS Volunteer of the Year at the 
annual meeting on April 30th. She was born at Readfield Depot in 1930 where 
she resided until 1945, when she moved to Kents Hill and has remained there 
ever since. Among the positions Potter has held was administrative assistant to 
three Headmasters at Kents Hill School; she worked in the Readfield Tax      
Assessor’s office for several years; and for a local pediatrician. She also served 
on the Town of Readfield Old Records Committee in the 1970s and 1980s, and 
participated in the first history walks during those years. Wherever Evelyn goes 
she enjoys meeting people and sharing stories about Readfield’s history. Her 

earliest ancestors settled in East Readfield about 1775 and her family has now lived in Readfield for ten     
consecutive generations. Evelyn was one of the RHS founding members in 1985 and she has remained        
involved ever since by assisting visitors with research, making and indexing scrapbooks and helping with   
recording and transcribing oral histories. She is also the RHS Historian and Corresponding Secretary and   
rarely misses opportunities to serve as a docent. At age 91 she is still going strong and continues to be proud 
of her town. 
 
ANNUAL MEETING AND PROGRAM 
The first in person annual meeting since 2019 was 
held on April 30th at which the membership elected 
the following officers: Bob Harris, president; Andy 
Tolman, VP; Chris Sammons, treasurer; Dale Potter-
Clark, secretary; Jeanne Harris, Melanie Lanctot and 
Greg Durgin. After the business meeting six         
panelists, ages 71-91, shared stories about the years 
they’ve lived in Readfield. Evelyn Potter, Brenda  
Deojay, Melanie Lanctot, Chris Dumaine, Ed Dodge 
and John Lord were the panelists. Sixty attendees  
enjoyed the program and asked good questions. It 
was suggested a similar program be done again 
sometime, with some other longtime residents. 
 
SUMMER HOURS   
Opening Day is Saturday, May 28th 10-2 and the summer 2022 schedule is 10-2 on Thursdays and Saturdays 
plus at other times by appointment.  To make an appointment: 377-2299 or readfieldhistorical@gmail.com.   
 
The Readfield Historical Society was founded in 1985 to preserve the rich history of Readfield and its people.     

Annual dues are $5 for seniors or $10 for others or $100 for lifetime memberships. Checks made out to the     
Readfield Historical Society can be mailed to PO Box 354 Readfield 04355. FMI contact (207) 377-2299 or    

readfieldhistorical@gmail.com  Visit us on Facebook to see posts of a historical nature and updates from our 
organization. 

PHOTO CAPTION:  Evelyn Potter at the Readfield 
Historical Society annual meeting on April 30th. 

mailto:readfieldhistorical@gmail.com
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Hello Readfield Trail Walkers,  
 

As I write this article after a morning bird walk we are enjoying a near perfect day for outdoor activities with 
bright sun, light breezes, and very comfortable spring temperatures. Perfect weather for getting out and        
enjoying our trails which are in very good shape thanks to our volunteers and our conscientious trail users. The 
efforts of everyone are important to keep our trails open and free of litter, and our parking areas clean.  
 

Recently a group of 9 Maranacook Middle School students and one staff member volunteered to do clean-up 
work around the Union Meeting House and that included work on the Community Pathway from the Readfield 
Community Library to the Church Road. We thank them for their respect for our town’s history and their   
willingness to contribute to the upkeep of our town’s special features.  
 

I would like to encourage trail supporters to vote yes for Article 11 on the Readfield Budget Warrant because 
that article includes the budget for our trail work. Even if we do not spend our entire budget in the coming   
fiscal year that money will remain in our carry over account for work in future years. If it were not for some 
recent very generous donations from local trails supporters our funds would presently be depleted due to the 
work completed on the Fairgrounds Trail System over the past year.  
 

Please contact me if you are interested in volunteering for trail work or would consider joining the Readfield 
Trails Committee.  
 

Our trail maps continue to be available at the town office and on-line (https:// 
www.readfieldmaine.org/sites/readfieldme/files/uploads/ readfield_trails_2019_map.pdf).  
 

Please let us know if you encounter damage or other issues when on our town trails.  
 

Dog owners please note: Dogs are required to be on leash or under voice control on all town properties        
including our trails.  
 

Respectfully submitted by Rob Peale, Chair, Readfield Trails Committee.  

rnpreadfieldgov@gmail.com; 207-458-4259  

E-Alerts Subscription 
 

An easy way to keep up-to-date 
with Town Happenings!  

 

The Town of Readfield website 
has a feature to subscribe to       

e-alerts.   

Go to www.readfieldmaine.org 
and click on E-Alerts to sign up.   

 

Your email will be treated as          
confidential information.  
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Maranacook Area Food Pantry (MAFP) 
 

     The MAFP continues its weekly mission of supplying food boxes to local families that face food insecurity. 
Presently we are servicing  20-22 families per week. Our pantry committee does so , not in a void, but with 
partners both local and “from away”! 
 

     Members of the Readfield United Methodist Church routinely drop of boxes of donated items to the     
Readfield Town Office to help keep our shelves stocked. Augusta Food Pantry supplies us with 16 “kid packs” 
weekly that a community volunteer picks up and brings to the middle school. These packs are filled with 
healthy snacks that go to the families that have children and are a great supplement to the standard boxes. 
Farmer Kev's LLC from West Gardiner has been with us from March, 2020 providing bi weekly bags of fresh 
vegetables and fruit. He also encourages his vendors to support our pantry financially! A few weeks ago a   
local business, Homestead Healers owned by the Vatistas family,  approached us with a desire to supply eggs 
every other week at minimal cost to the pantry. Winthrop Food Pantry calls us when they have extra          
commodities that they can share. Food insecurity research often points out that eggs and fresh produce are   
often missing in the diets of individuals needing food assistance. As we have mentioned before, at holiday 
time we have wonderful support from the Lions Club and Highbrow in Manchester. 
 

     There are also folks that work behind the scenes that should be highlighted that give support in a variety of 
ways that are essential to the running of the pantry. From Readfield, residents Bob Petersen is always on the 
lookout to help with extra supplies and contacts from Mt. Vernon Food Bank. Jill Harriman makes the            
bi-weekly trek to West Gardiner to bring us the fresh vegetables from Farmer Kev. Mt. Vernon resident and 
retired Maranacook staff member Mary Anne Libby has from the get go logged all monetary donations and 
written thank you notes to donors. Kim Bowie, a mentor at the middle school from Manchester and Katie 
Baker and Nancy Durgin from Readfield donate their time on Wednesdays to pack the boxes that are           
distributed on Thursdays. Wayne resident Jim Perkins picks up the weekly boxes that go to Wayne residents 
who aren't able to drive to Readfield. 
 

     Readfield's Sonya Clark picks up and delivers weekly bread donations for all our families. As I mentioned 
in an earlier Messenger, there are numerous folks who drop off food and /or financial assistance at a school or 
a town office and escape without any recognition but we appreciate their help. 
 

     The Maranacook Education Foundation / Rick Wilson is and has been a major source of lining up funding 
through their contacts. Wayne resident and school volunteer Lee Behrendt helps with box distribution on 
Thursdays. He is joined by staff members Nick Lopez, Kim Fletcher, Adam Scarpone, and Mary Ellen Tracy 
who distribute and  make weekly deliveries to families. 
 

     The MAFP would like to make a special mention of appreciation to RSU # 38 Payroll Specialist  Lynn 
Sawtelle for her expertise, dedication, and professionalism in handling the too-numerous-to count financial 
transactions for the MAFP account for about three years without ever missing a beat! We wish her all the best 
in her new adventure! 
 

Respectfully submitted,, Greg Durgin for the MAFP 

 

Maranacook Food Pantry  
Thursdays 3:30-4:30 PM ~ FMI Call 207-685-4923 

Food donations can be dropped off 
at the Readfield Town Office 
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News from the Broadband Committee   

Town Meeting Questions on Broadband 
 

On November 2nd 2021 voters in Readfield spoke loud 
and clear by approving three articles concerning     

bringing Internet service to all locations in our town.  
There were 1015 residents who voted out of                

approximately 2300 registered voters. Of those who 
filled in a choice the results ranged from 70% to 78% 

approval.  These votes have provided a clear direction to 
the Select Board and Broadband Committee.  Both groups are committed to a prompt        

follow-through by assessing the available solutions and choosing the best and most equitable 
one to be presented at a Town Meeting in 2022. 

 

News From the Broadband Committee June 2022 
 

     The committee met on April 27th and May 11th.  We discussed the ongoing negotiations with  
Axiom along with informational documents for the public and provided suggestions to the Town 

Manager for consideration.  There were two residents in attendance at our May meeting.            
Questions were asked and answered.  The committee urges all residents to express their desires     

by voting on June 14th. 
 

     The Select Board and Budget Committee have approved placing a Broadband article on the 
Town Warrant for the June 14th Annual Town Meeting.  The article asks the town to enter a       

contract with a preferred vendor to build the fiber optic network throughout Readfield and then to 
operate the network on a long-term basis.  This contract will provide 1-Gigabyte symmetrical fiber 

service to all locations, excellent customer service and network repair service, along with very     
affordable consumer pricing.   

 

The contract has been developed and is undergoing legal review currently.  If approved by voters 
the Town will be ready to move forward. 

 

     Readfield Fiber is a series of web pages explaining all about our proposed fiber network.  Look 
for the link on the front page of the Town Website readfieldmaine.org or directly at                     

readfieldfiber.squarespace.com 
 

     The committee is meeting next on June 15th.  We will be discussing how to move forward based 
on the outcome of the secret ballot vote at town meeting.  All meetings are public and will be held 
in person at the Town Office along with remote access.  Look for links on the town website and for 

email alerts if you have signed up for them.  Signup for email alerts is available on the town      
website.  We publish monthly updates.  www.readfieldmaine.org 

http://www.readfieldmaine.org
http://www.readfieldfiber.squarespace.com
http://www.readfieldmaine.org
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Save the Date   
Sun July 10th     8am to 12 Noon  

 

Household Hazardous Waste 
Collection Event 

At the Readfield Transfer Station!  
No charge for permit holders 

Registration required; Contact your Town Office for more         
information and to register 

Do Bring:  All Battery Types; Unwanted mixed 
and unmixed Fuels; Household cleaners, 

chemicals & pesticides; Unused or unwanted 
pharmaceuticals.  NO Explosives. 

Transfer Station Fall/Winter/Spring Hours 
 

Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 

11 AM to 6 PM 

 
Thursday Senior-Only Hours 

10 AM to 2 PM 

 
Saturday 

8AM to 4PM 

 
Beginning June 5th Sunday Hours  

8AM to 12 Noon 

Electronic Payments are now accepted at the 
Transfer Station in addition to cash and 
checks.   

You will receive a printed 
receipt for all transaction 
types.  We accept debit and 
credit card payments in   
addition to cash and checks.  
Use of an electronic payment 

Practice Kindness Please.  Please remember to be patient with everyone while you are at the  
Transfer Station.  There are many challenges presented to using the space safely and efficiently and everyone 

handles those in their own way.  But please try to be patient and understanding of other patrons and our       
employees.  Everyone is doing the best they can and deserves to be treated respectfully and with kindness. 

Thank you for efforts to make this Town operated facility function well. 

Now Open!   
 

Please bring items in and feel free to take items  

you can use.   

 
Recycling Through 

Re-Use 
 

General Operation Practices 
 

All vehicles must stop at the Attendant 
Booth to speak with an employee about 
what materials you are bringing in, to    

receive directions on where to dispose of 
these materials, and to pay any  

required fee. 
 

Please leave when you are finished to 
avoid making the space congested.  

 

Readfield Solid Waste and Recycling Committee  
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Readfield Union Meeting House  

    The Board Of Directors of the Readfield Union Meeting House (RUMH) want to thank Ms. 
Turcotte's    Maranacook Middle School advisee group for helping with yard work around  the 

Meeting House and Vestry on May 5th. A truck full of branches, twigs, and leaves were     
gathered to be carted to the transfer station.   

 
     Music alert: Stan Davis, from Wayne, gave a wonderful benefit concert on Sat. May 14th.  If 

you missed his concert at the RUMH, you can check his Facebook page for future shows in 
our area or contact him through email:  stanleyfdavis@gmail.com  to schedule an “In House” 

concert. Thank you Stan for supporting the RUMH restoration projects. 
 

     On June 25th, the RUMH board will host an Ice Cream Social for all 2022 members and 
their families. This will be outside on the Meeting House lawn at 1pm (rain date Sunday the 

26th). Each  year Membership support is very important to sustain operating cost for our    
building, so the board wants to thank you. Corn hole games will be available for a little     
competition among friends. If you have questions, please call or email Nancy Durgin.       

ph.685-4481 or durgie@roadrunner.com. 
 

 Below is the 2022 calendar for Activities and Events;   
You can be entertained locally this summer! 
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Central Maine Amazing Race 

Hosted by the Manchester Lions Club 
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Mark your calendars There are two wonderful events in June 
at The Gallery. 

 

 Five feet under or not… Chuck Lakin ~ crlakin@colby.edu 
 

June 11th 11:00-12:30  

A one-session workshop that will take 1 ½ to 2 hours 
 

RSVP to Camille Davidson 207-522-7325 
 

EVERYONE should have figured out what they want to have 
happen to their body after they die. This class will give you the 

information you need to make good decisions about those     
choices. This is a non-scripted class, with half of it devoted to  

answering your questions.   
 

“ We’ll start by talking about the legal documents everyone 
should have in place, then cover planning ahead, writing things 
down, and having a conversation with the family about those 

plans.  That will lead into a Q&A guided by your questions. We 
can talk about funeral options, home funerals, green cemeteries, 
alkaline hydrolysis, family burying grounds, scattering ashes, the 
paperwork, whatever you want to know. We’ll share stories.  I’ll 

bet that you’ll even laugh sometimes. 
 

If you think that this is a morbid class to be avoided at all cost, 
you’re wrong.  My purpose is to give you the information you 
need to make good decisions about what happens to your body 
after your death and to answer any   questions you may have 

about those choices.  You’ll be surprised at how many choices 
you have.  A    recent attendee called the class “riveting.”   

 

Sign up for this class and Chuck will  answer ALL your questions 
and introduce you to options you didn’t know you had.   

 

Bio: Chuck is a woodworker and home funeral educator, whose interest in this topic came from his experience 
at his father's death. He wanted to be part of what happened after the death, but didn't know what to do, and 
missed out. Once he learned about home funerals, he began talking to groups. Each presentation taught him 

more, and now his goal is to give everyone the information they need to make good decisions about how they 
want to be treated after their death, no matter what that choice may be, and to show families a more meaningful 

way to be involved in the funeral process 
 

Have you ever wondered what tempera painting is 
about? Do you really use an egg? 

 

Tempera Demo by Nate Allard on June 18th 
10-12 at The Gallery in Readfield 

 

Come find out and learn something new! 

mailto:crlakin@colby.edu
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FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH  
MOUNT VERNON FOOD BANK 

 
The First Baptist Church Mount Vernon Food Bank serves the                 
communities of Mount Vernon, Vienna, Readfield and Fayette.  

 
      We are located at the First Baptist Church on 321 Pond Road, Mount Vernon.                           

You can reach us on Saturday mornings at 293-2141.   
 

Our hours are from 9:30 to 11:30 Saturday mornings; however, if you are in need at any other time, 
you may call Bob Peterson at 685-7292.   

 
We follow the Federal Guidelines but will never turn anyone away. 

We offer meals, meats, fresh produce, bread, eggs, pantry items, and toiletry items.                         
We also have a small supply of clothing.   

 
We have opened the Food Bank to indoor shopping; however, we are still offering curbside services. 

Enrichment Teachers for Fall 2022 

Maranacook Adult Ed 
 

We are looking for fresh new ideas for our line-up of classes for the Fall! 

Do you have skills in Cooking/Arts/Exercise/Entrepreneurship that you would 
like to share with our community? Please fill out this course proposal form:  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e/1FAIpQLScNXh3mdQHBjgxn3ssOxR9MdIY0r5OHoTYy7VmwPV7mJbiV

Qw/viewform 

 

Or email us at : adulted@maranacook.com 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScNXh3mdQHBjgxn3ssOxR9MdIY0r5OHoTYy7VmwPV7mJbiVQw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScNXh3mdQHBjgxn3ssOxR9MdIY0r5OHoTYy7VmwPV7mJbiVQw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScNXh3mdQHBjgxn3ssOxR9MdIY0r5OHoTYy7VmwPV7mJbiVQw/viewform
mailto:adulted@maranacook.com
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Lyceum Workshop: Plant Identification  
Tuesday, June 28, 5:30 PM 

Camp Bearnstow, Mount Vernon 
PREREGISTRATION REQUIRED 

 
As a part of KLT's 2022 Lyceum, Maine Medicinal Plants: Cultural Uses,  
Ecology and Botany, we will be offering three field workshops throughout the 
summer and fall 2022. 
 
Join Associate Professor of Biology at Massachusetts College of Liberal Arts and past president of the Maine 
Josselyn Botanical Society Eric Doucette on Tuesday, June 28, at 5:30 PM for a field-based plant              
identification workshop. Learn about the plants found at Camp Bearnstow in Mount Vernon. Eric will focus on 
Maine medicinal plants, common lookalikes, and books used for plant identification. 

 
   Space is limited so preregistration is required.  
   Cost: $5 registration fee. 
   Location: Camp Bearnstow, 84 Bearnstow Rd. Mt. Vernon, ME  
    
 
   For more information and to register, contact Marie at     
   mring@tklt.org or call 207-377-2848. 

 
         Eric Doucette leading a plant identification workshop, Photo: Andy Tolman 
 

 
          Blue vervain, Photo: Johnny Robinson-

Lyceum Workshop: Tinctures Demystified                          

Thursday, July 7, 5:30 PM 

United Church of Monmouth 

PREREGISTRATION REQUIRED 

As a part of KLT's 2022 Lyceum, Maine Medicinal Plants: Cultural Uses, 
Ecology and Botany, we will be offering three field workshops throughout the 
summer and fall 2022. 
 
Join Linda Nelson, Certified Herbalist, for this hands-on workshop on  
Thursday, July 7, at 5:30 PM, where you will discover just how simple it is to 
make powerful medicine from the plants growing in your own backyard. 
 
Attendance is limited, so preregistration is required.  
Cost: $25 ($20 for KLT members) plus a $6 material fee paid to the instructor. 
Location: United Church of Monmouth, 778 Main St. Monmouth, ME  
 
To register and for more information, please contact Marie at mring@tklt.org or 207-377-2848 

Kennebec Land Trust 

331 Main Street, PO Box 261 

Winthrop, ME 04364 

207.377.2848 

mring@tklt.org  
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Healthy Living for ME Announces Several Free Workshops Beginning in June 

Registration Open to Adult Mainers of All Ages 

Statewide - Mainers are invited to register for Healthy Living for ME’s free summer workshops which 

begin in June. The workshops that are now open for registration include A Matter of Balance, Living 

Well for Better Health, Better Health Now, Living Well with Chronic Pain, and Living Well with HIV+. 

Mainers who are caregivers or supports for individuals living with conditions addressed in these workshops are also invited to      

participate. Healthy Living for ME also welcomes referrals from healthcare providers; these evidence-based workshops can help   

patients manage and prevent conditions before they become more serious or result in emergency situations. 

“The workshops we are offering this summer address a variety of health conditions and concerns. Mainers who deal with these health 

issues can benefit not only from the information presented in the workshop, but also from being a part of a supportive group of people 

who may be in a similar situation. If you think you could benefit from one of our June workshops, please call us to ask any questions, 

or to register,” said Jen Paquet, Training Manager of Healthy Living for ME.  

The schedule and details for Healthy Living for ME’s June workshops are as follows:  

A Matter of Balance (in-person) - This workshop will be held at the Alfond Youth & Community Center in Waterville        

beginning June 6, 2022. Topics covered include practical strategies to reduce fear of falling and increase activity levels. 

Living Well for Better Health (in-person) - There will be three sessions of this workshop offered; the first begins on June 7, 

2022 and will be held at SeniorsPlus in Lewiston. The second begins on June 16, 2022 and will be held at the Caribou   

Wellness Center in Caribou. The third begins on June 22, 2022 and will be held at Mt. Ararat High School in Topsham. The 

workshop helps participants deal with ongoing conditions such as diabetes, COPD, arthritis, and high blood pressure. Topics 

covered include: handling frustration, fatigue, pain and isolation; appropriate exercise for maintaining and improving 

strength, flexibility, and endurance; appropriate use of medications; communicating effectively with family, friends, and 

health professionals; nutrition; and evaluating new treatments. 

Better Health Now (by phone) - This workshop will begin on June 9, 2022. It is designed to help those living with chronic   

conditions, including heart disease, arthritis, diabetes, or other conditions. Participants in this workshop receive a toolkit in 

the mail and work with a leader either by themselves or in small groups. Topics covered during the workshop include:    

techniques to deal with frustration, fatigue, pain, and isolation; appropriate exercise for maintaining and improving strength, 

flexibility, and endurance; appropriate use of medications, communicating effectively with family, friends, and health     

professionals; nutrition; and how to evaluate new treatments. 

Living Well with Chronic Pain (in-person) -This workshop will be held at the Alfond Youth & Community Center in     

Waterville beginning June 16, 2022. It is designed for people who are dealing with persistent pain such as back pain,       

post-surgical pain, headaches, and other ongoing pain. Topics covered include: dealing with frustration, fatigue, isolation, 

and poor sleep; appropriate exercise for maintaining and improving strength; appropriate use of medications; communicating 

effectively with family, friends, and health professionals; nutrition; pacing activity and rest; and evaluating new treatments.  

Living Well with HIV+ (online) - This workshop will be offered virtually beginning June 16, 2022. It is designed for            

individuals managing HIV and their caregivers/natural supports. Topics covered include medication management;          

techniques to deal with frustration, fear, fatigue, pain and isolation; communicating effectively with family, friends, and 

health professionals; sex, intimacy, and disclosure; nutrition; evaluating symptoms; advanced directives; and                     

decision-making. Program participants make weekly action plans, share experiences, and help each other solve problems 

they encounter in creating and carrying out their self-management program. 

For virtual workshops, participants who do not have the necessary technology may be eligible to borrow an iPad from Healthy Living 

for ME in order to participate. 

Registration is required for these workshops. Please contact Healthy Living for ME at 1-800-620-6036 or                    
info@healthylivingforme.org for more information and to register. You can also register via our website, 

www.healthylivingforme.org.  

To learn more about these and other workshops offered by Healthy Living for ME, visit www.healthylivingforme.org.  

mailto:info@healthylivingforme.org
http://www.healthylivingforme.org
http://www.healthylivingforme.org
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Town of Readfield 

www.readfieldmaine.org 

8 Old Kents Hill Road 

Readfield ME 04355 

Phone: 207-685-4939 

Fax: 207-685-3420 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

 

 

1 

Library Board of 
Trustees 6:30 PM 

 

 

2 

Special Select Board 
Meeting 6:00 PM 

Final Public Hearing 
on Completed Budget 
& Warrant 6:30 PM 

3 

Assessor In            
(By Appointment) 

 

 

4 

 

5 

Transfer Station 
Summer Hours     

8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

6 

 

7 

 

8 

Age Friendly      
Committee  9:00 AM 

 

9 

Last day to request 
absentee ballots - clerk 
in office until 5:00 PM 

10 

 

11 

 

12        

Transfer Station 
Summer Hours     

8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

13  

Select Board         
6:30 PM 

14 

State Primary, Annual 
Town Meeting, RSU 

#38 Referendum  
8:00 AM - 8:00 PM 

Conservation Comm. 
6:30 PM 

15 

Comprehensive Plan 
Committee 6:00 PM 

 

 

16 

 

17 

Assessor In            
(By Appointment) 

 

18 

 

 

19 

Transfer Station 
Summer Hours     

8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

 

20 

Cemetery Committee 
Meeting 10:30 AM       

21 

 

22 

Trails Committee 
6:30 PM 

 

 

23 

 

24 

 

25 

26 

Transfer Station 
Summer Hours     

8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

27 

Select Board         
6:30 PM 

June Messenger   
Articles Due 

28 

Planning Board    
6:30 PM 

 

 

29 

 

 

30   

 

Town Manager, Eric Dyer:  manager@readfieldmaine.org 

Finance Officer, Teresa Shaw:  finance@readfieldmaine.org 

Town Clerk, Kristin Parks: clerk@readfieldmaine.org 

Code Officer, Chip Stephens: ceo@readfieldmaine.org 

Front Desk Clerk, Anjelica Pittman: info@readfieldmaine.org 

Maintenance, Matthew Seems: maintenance1@readfieldmaine.org 

Animal Control, Eric Johnson: 207-931-7684 

Sexton, Ben Rodriguez:  sexton@readfieldmaine.org 

Assessor, David Ledew:  assessor@readfieldmaine.org 

www.facebook.com/ 
townofreadfield 


